## The Nuts & Bolts

**PRESIDENT** Dale Fye (360) 426-9299 President's Message:

VICE PRESIDENT John Neitzel (360) 876-9422

Happy New Year! I want to again thank Ken and Isaac for hosting a really nice shop tour after our last meeting, that's what this is about. Good Times. Hope you all are enjoying your Holidays and getting some projects done. See you a the January Meeting! Dale

**SECRETARY** Judy Huff (360) 830-4508

Minutes of General Meeting October 31, 2015 Polson Museum

**TREASURER** April Campbell (360) 490-8441 Flag salute led by Isaac Henning. Dale led of moment of silence for several of our members and friends who have passed away. Mike King made a motion to agree to the minutes from the last meeting. Read the board minutes and the treasurer report. We cleared \$1400 at the show. Noted that we certified 12 youth tractor drivers at the show. Dale discussed that the engine displays at the show weren't on the most level ground. We may need to move things around next year. Watch the calendar for work party dates. Someone needs to take on the responsibility of advertising for the show.

**BOARD MEMBERS** Jim Beeler (253) 531-5106

The swap meet April 30th 2016 The Annual Show July 9th - 10th 2016

Brian Edwards (206) 244-2675

We discussed having a big event on Sunday the 10 which may help bring back the public on the last day.. The storage container has been moved from Elma to our show grounds. Evie will talk with Peggy Eveleth and get our button machine for this year.

Mike King (360) 830-1958

We need to decide on the gate fee for next year. \$2 may not be enough. Most shows ask at least \$4. Dues need to be increased. It was discussed to go up to \$25 per member and \$15 for an

Nick Huff (360) 830-4580

associate. Vote at the January meeting. An associate member can not run any equipment or drive a tractor per EDGE&TA. Our club policy and by-laws need to be updated to reflect that we are now Branch 245. We need a committee to do this.

Ken Christenson

The attendees decided to keep all officers until January 2017. Nominations will be made in October of 2016. Judy Huff volunteered to take the Secretary's position until then and Charles Skillman took on the Safety Officer position. It was voted to buy some new tarps to cover the tractors that have been donated to the club. We will try to store as many as we can in the storage container. Any canned food you bring to a meeting will be donated to the community's food bank,

**HISTORIAN** Evelyn Ockfen (253) 843-6479

**EDITOR** April Campbell 201 SE Weston Rd Shelton, WA 98584 (360) 490-8441

Next Meeting is January 30th 2016 10am Board of Directors 11am General Meeting

please help if you can. Minutes Submitted by Judy Huff

SUNSHINE LADY Cindy Neitzel (360) 876-9422

noon potluck

CLASSIFIED ADS ARE DUE

Sunny Slope Community Club 5830 SW Old Clifton Rd Port Orchard WA 98367

(360) 490-8441 submit pictures to mytractorclub@aol.com

Attendees are invited to visit the Neitzel's iron pile after the meeting

Members; this is the 5th quarter business only newsletter

Submit event dates stories, pictures, classifieds and anything else you want to share for the next newsletter by JANUARY 10TH

WE MAKE A LIVING BY WHAT WE GET WE MAKE A LIFE BY WHAT WE GIVE - Winston Churchill

George asked: What are the Club Officer's duties?

The President is responsible for the club's overall operation, directs meetings, delegates duties. Vice President assists in activities, manages committees and knows all the club's business. The Secretary maintains all club records; takes minutes, attendance, elections, member addresses, telephone numbers.

Treasurer collects dues, manages the club's bank account, maintains receipts and disbursements, preps financial reports.

Editor takes information provided from members. creates prints and mails the newsletter. Board Members organize and aid committees.